
 

 
 

Minutes: AWERB 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 19 July 2018 at 2pm in U5 Camden videolinked to CEEED seminar 
room 

Attendees: 6 members present; 2 in attendance; 2 by invitation; 8 apologies. 

 

1 SOURCING OF ANIMALS FOR ANATOMY TEACHING ± UPDATE 
The anatomy team were welcomed to the meeting.  They were attending to report back to AWERB on 

their pony sourcing for the anatomy practicals that had taken place earlier in the year involving 

ponies euthanased for other reasons.  They were pleased to report that it had all gone as planned.   

 

The practicals had gone well, with the cadavers delivered on time and the tissues were in good 

condition so could be used by the students. 

AWERB were pleased to hear this update.   

2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 
The minutes of the meeting held on 19 June 2018 were confirmed as an accurate record. 

3 MATTERS ARISING 

3.1 Item 1: Project Licence (June 2018 meeting) 

This project licence had been amended, reviewed and submitted to the Home Office. 

3.2 Item 2: Mid term and end of project reviews (June 2018 meeting) 

Copies of templates used by other AWERBs for project reviews had been obtained.  These would be 

reviewed to see if there were key questions that the College could incorporate into our forms.  

AWERB were 
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The goal of the workshop was to provide non-experts with a basic understanding of good 

experimental design to underpin experimental animal use that would generate meaningful results and 

to give them confidence to ask questions about the experimental design.  It would be for 4 hours.  

There would be a couple of interactive type lectures, including case studies that would be critiqued by 

attendees in small groups.  There should be space for about 50 people, with each member of the Hub 

(there were 12 in total) encouraged to send a couple of people from their organisations and the other 

spaces filled through advertising more widely.  There was a quick discussion about who should be 

involved from the RVC and it was suggested that it should be a technician and a lay member that 

attended. 

There would also be a poster session that this AWERB should contribute to, identifying the initiatives 

we have been involved in over the past couple of years that we would like to highlight such as: 

 
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of Pentobarbital with local anaesthetics it massively reduced the signs of pain but without affecting 

scientific viability, which seemed to be an effective refinement.  It was agreed that a copy of this 

abstract should be placed on the Users News Forum.   

9 LONDON AWERB HUB 

9.1 17 July 2018 meeting 
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difference to laboratory or experimental animals) then AWERB would be interested so that this could 

be disseminated through the Users News Forum.   

12 ESTATES ISSUES 

12.1 Building work at Camden 

Following the building work taking place at Camden, several concerns had been raised.   It had 

therefore been agreed that the builders would adjust how they were working in order to make the 

area more accessible and safer for staff and the animals.   

12.2 Fire alarm in Camden Unit 

There was concern that the fire alarm noise might be affecting the animals as it seemed very loud.  It 

was known that another institute had done some sound studies to see what impact sound had on 

animals so this institute was being con


